PARENT – TEACHER  COMMUNICATION
Newsletters will be sent home and/or posted on our web site from preschool at least once a month letting you know the happenings and upcoming events.  We also have a "Parent Information" bulletin board outside the classroom door, which will be a place to check for information.  The main school publishes a newsletter on the school's web site as well.    It is important that you read the newsletters as this is where pertinent information is relayed to you about the school and our class.  Our web site is hls.hopeseattle.org –  go to Classrooms then to Preschool 4s.  There are many opportunities to become involved in the school through PTH (Parents and Teachers of Hope), as well as the many social, spiritual, musical, athletic and academic functions throughout the year.  Our school colors are “Blue and Gold” and our school mascot is the “Eagle”!

When you have information to relay to your teacher or to the office, please slip it into the tray in the entry area of your child’s classroom.  Your child’s papers/art work can be retrieved in their cubby in the entry area each day.  If you need school information sent to two households, please let us know, so we can make additional copies.  
If there are concerns or “happenings” during the day, you will be contacted in the afternoon or evening of that day if possible.  Please contact your teacher if you have any concerns or questions.  
Resources:  There are children’s beginner reading books to borrow as well as flyers about activities available in the community and our church on the shelf of the cubbies.   We hope you will feel free to utilize these.  If there is ever an issue that concerns you, and you need information, please ask and we will try to be of assistance.  

Assessment:    If there are questions or concerns you have, please give your teacher a note or e-mail and we can set up a time to talk at any time of the year.  Mid-October there is a set aside time for parents to touch base on an optional basis.    In early March we will set up a parent/teacher conference with each family to discuss your child’s progress.  This is when we discuss kindergarten readiness in the Pre-K class.   We use a developmental checklist, observation, and collect samples of children’s work throughout the 2-year program.    This assessment is primarily used to see that there are no developmental problems, or reasons that a child may not be ready to move on.  Skills we look for are those that would normally be a part of a preschooler’s development through their play and concepts we explore during the course of the year in our curriculum to prepare them for kindergarten.
